
Questions and Answers on a Fair and
Efficient Tax System in the EU for the
Digital Single Market

Every day, 20 billion emails and 150 million social media posts are written,
and 650 million online searches are carried out in the EU. These statistics
show how much the internet has transformed our lives. Yet not everything has
kept pace: global corporate tax rules are over one hundred years old and are
out of step with the boom in the digital economy. They were designed for
‘brick-and-mortar’ businesses, meaning that a company should be physically
present in a country to be taxed there. Companies that do business and
generate value online are now growing far quicker than the economy at large,
yet today’s rules cannot effectively tax profits generated largely from
consumer data.

The EU has embraced the development of the digital economy, which is making a
great contribution to economic growth. But this has also created a major
fiscal distortion: the effective tax rate for digital companies – such as
social media companies, collaborative platforms and online content providers
– is around half that of traditional companies – and often much less.On
average, digitalised businesses face an effective tax rate of only 9.5%,
compared to 23.2% for traditional business models.

At the same time, EU Member States are under increased political pressure to
ensure that all businesses – both digital and traditional – pay their fair
share of tax. There is a real risk to Member State tax revenues if profits
made by digital companies cannot be taxed. Last September, EU finance
ministers called for a common EU solution to tackle the challenges of digital
taxation, a call echoed by EU leaders in October 2017. The European
Parliament has also demanded quick and ambitious action on digital taxation.

EU citizens and business are also calling for Member States and the
Commission to take action to improve the fairness of tax systems. Nearly
three-quarters (74%) of citizens want EU action to fight against tax
avoidance. In a recent public consultation, three quarters of respondents
agreed that current international taxation rules allow companies with digital
business models to benefit from certain favourable tax regimes and push down
their tax contributions. Some 82% believed that something should be done.

The taxation of the digital economy is a key part of the Commission’s fair
taxation agenda with President Juncker noting the need for digital companies
to pay their fair share of taxes in his 2017 State of the Union speech. In
its Communication last September, the Commission committed to examining the
options for digital taxation with a view to developing a common EU approach. 
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(Source: Commission services based on InternetLiveStats.com)

Today’s package complements the extensive work already done at EU level in
recent years to ensure fair, effective and growth-friendly corporate taxation
in the Single Market. It supports the Commission’s key priority of completing
the Digital Single Market. The EU proposals for taxing the digital economy
should also provide inspiration and create momentum for the ongoing
international work on digital taxation, steered by the G20 and OECD. At the
same time, the solution at EU level must also take into account the global
dimension: the OECD has committed to bring forward a report on the next steps
internationally by 2020. By being a first adopter of digital tax solutions,
the EU can be at the forefront in shaping the global response.

What are the main problems?

Today’s international corporate tax rules are not fit for the realities of
the modern global economy and do not capture business models that can make
profit from digital services in a country without being physically present.
Current tax rules also fail to recognise the new ways in which profits are
created in the digital world, in particular the role that users play in
generating value for digital companies. As a result, there is a disconnect –
or ‘mismatch’ – between where value is created and where taxes are paid.

Given the rapid pace at which the digital economy is growing, this situation
poses several risks that should be tackled urgently:



–  The system is unfair and there’s no level playing field as traditional
companies tend to carry a heavier tax burden than digital ones. Today’s tax
systems give an advantage to digital business models for a variety of
reasons. In some cases this is intentional, for example to foster
digitalisation and R&D activities. But in other cases, mismatches and
loopholes between different national systems, combined with the mobile and
‘virtual’ nature of digital businesses, reduce the tax burden much more than
expected. It is quite common for digital companies to have tax levels close
to zero in countries where they have a significant market share.

–   Member States’ tax revenues are at risk if they cannot tax profits from
digital activities. EU countries are under increasing pressure to take action
to tax the digital economy, in order to safeguard public finances that pay
for schools, hospitals and transport and ensure a level playing field.
Several EU countries are already taking unilateral action, creating
inconsistencies and loopholes in the Single Market and making it a legal
minefield for companies.

–   Digital companies need a stable, competitive environment to thrive.  The
EU needs modern, fair and growth-friendly tax rules to support the growth of
the Digital Single Market. Above all else, companies need a stable,
predictable environment and one set of rules across the EU to do business.

What are you proposing?

Today’s package consists of:

–  A common EU solution for the taxation of the digital economy in the EU,
enabling Member States to tax profits made in their territory, even if a
company does not have a physical presence there. The new rules would ensure
that online businesses contribute to public finances at the same level as
traditional ‘brick-and-mortar’ companies. This proposal is accompanied by a
Recommendation to Member States to amend their Double Taxation Treaties with
third countries so that the same rules apply to EU and non-EU companies. The
Commission has offered to assist Member States with exploratory talks on
implementing the digital corporate tax update at international level.

–  A new interim tax for digital services, which would apply to the most
urgent gaps and loopholes in the taxation of digital activities. The measure
ensures that those activities which are not currently effectively taxed would
begin to generate immediate revenues for Member States.

Why is the taxation of the digital economy such an urgent global issue? 

Digital companies are growing far faster than the economy at large, and this
trend is set to continue. In 2006, only one digital company was in the top 20
firms by market capitalisation, whereas by 2017 this had risen to 9 digital
companies. The challenge is to make the most of these digital opportunities
to ensure Europe’s competitiveness, while ensuring fair taxation. Profits
should be taxed where the value is created. However, how the value is created
has evolved with new business models while the rules for taxing profits have
remained the same. This makes it very difficult to tax profits where the



value is created from digital activities.

Value Creation in the Digital Economy

In the digital economy, value is often created from a combination of
algorithms, user data, sales functions and knowledge. For example, a user
contributes to value creation by sharing his/her preferences (e.g. liking a
page) on a social media forum. This data will later be used and monetised for
targeted advertising. The profits are not necessarily taxed in the country of
the user (and viewer of the advert), but rather in the country where the
advertising algorithms has been developed, for example. This means that the
user contribution to the profits is not taken into account when the company
is taxed.

How does this fit in with international work?

The EU wants to create momentum behind the ongoing international work on
digital taxation. In its Communication last September, the Commission
stressed that the ideal solution to taxing the digital economy would be at
global level. Member States agreed with this in their discussions and
conclusions on digital taxation last year. The EU has been actively
supporting the OECD’s work on this issue, and is keen to see ambitious and
effective solutions implemented internationally. The OECD’s report to the G20
in April will be an important step in that direction.

But progress at international level on digital taxation is challenging. The
EU cannot afford to delay any longer, given the growing number of problems
related to digital taxation. In line with calls of EU leaders, the Commission
has proposed EU solutions for the fair and effective taxation of the digital
economy.

In developing these proposals, the Commission was in close and regular
contact with the OECD, G20 and other international partners, to keep the EU
and global approach as aligned as possible. The EU proposal should feed the
international debate and help push our global partners into action by
providing a clear example of how the principles under discussion at
international level can be transformed into a modern, fair and efficient



corporate taxation framework adapted to the digital era.  

The Commission has taken into account the parameters agreed at global level,
as well as existing Member State practices in designing the interim solution.

Will consumers have to bear the cost of new tax measures for the digital
economy?

There is no reason why this should happen, provided that companies behave
responsibly towards their customers. The Commission’s goal is to ensure that
all companies contribute their fair share to public revenue. This aim is to
secure a level playing field between different types of companies, which is
important for fair competition. Pushing out competitors by offering low
prices that are compensated through tax dumping is not a sustainable
situation for companies.

Are these proposals compatible with the EU’s Digital Single Market?

Yes. By proposing a fair and effective EU solution to digital taxation, the
Commission aims to improve certainty, stability and ease of business for
companies in the Digital Single Market. A common EU approach will prevent a
patchwork of uncoordinated national measures from creating new barriers for
companies and distorting competition in the Digital Single Market.It will
ensure a level playing field in the Single Market so that all companies –
large or small, more or less digitalised – pay their fair share of tax.
However, today’s proposals will also ensure that digital start-up and scale-
up companies are not unduly burdened. The proposed thresholds will ensure
that only the largest businesses that have a significant digital presence or
make large amounts of revenue in EU Member States will come under the scope
of the new rules.

Fair and effective taxation is essential to support the Digital Single
Market. It cannot reach its full potential if young and innovative companies
are held back by antiquated tax rules. The Digital Single Market could
contribute €415 billion to the European economy, boosting jobs, growth,
competition, investment and innovation. The value of the data economy in the
EU will increase to €739 billion by 2020, representing 4% of overall EU GDP.
With digitalisation, cross-border opportunities for even the smallest
companies will increase.

Do the new proposals discriminate against non-EU digital companies?

The new rules do not target or ring-fence any individual companies, sector or
nationality. The common structural approach covers all companies, both EU and
non-EU that have a significant digital presence in the Union. Any EU company
or non-EU company located in a country where there is no applicable double
tax treaty, with a significant digital presence in a Member State will be
subject to taxation on its digital activities. Similarly, the interim tax is
designed in a way that it includes both EU and non-EU companies. Our goal is
to ensure a level-playing field for all businesses operating in the EU, large
or small, more or less digitalised.



A COMMON EU SOLUTION FOR TAXING THE DIGITAL ECONOMY

What are the key elements of the common EU solution to taxing the digital
economy, proposed by the Commission?

Under the proposed new rules, Member States will be able to tax profits that
are generated in their territory, even if these companies do not have a
physical presence there. A company will be considered to have a significant
digital presence in a Member State if it fills one of the following criteria:

–   It exceeds a threshold of €7 million in annual revenues from digital
services in a Member State

–   It has more than 100,000 users who access its digital services in a
Member State in a taxable year

–   Over 3000 business contracts for digital services are created between the
company and business users in a taxable year.

This reform addresses two of the main problems that Member States encounter
when it comes to taxing digital activities:

First, it will no longer be necessary for a company to be physically
present in a Member State in order for it to be taxed. A significant
digital presence will allow Member States to tax profits generated in
their territory.
Second, factors such as user data will now be taken into account in the
allocation of profits, since they play an increasingly important role in
companies’ value creation. Today’s proposal changes the system for
allocating taxable profits, to better reflect the different ways in
which digital companies create value.

What does the Commission propose on allocating digital profits and how is
this different from today’s rules and the CCCTB?

The proposed rules lay down the general principles for allocating profits to
a significant digital presence. These build on the current corporate tax
rules which look at the risks managed, the functions performed and the assets
used by a permanent establishment and the criteria for allocating profits.
Today’s proposal also includes additional tests in the profit allocation
process to reflect the fact that a significant part of a digital business’
value is created where users are based and data is collected. This means that
the market value of user data or of digital services could be taken into
account when allocating profits to tax in the future.

While this broad reform of the current corporate tax rules is a standalone
Directive, which would operate independent of other tax frameworks, the
measure could eventually be integrated into the scope of the Common
Consolidated Corporate Tax Base (CCCTB).  The proposed CCCTB is considered
the optimal solution to create fairer and more efficient taxation in the EU.
It provides a solid EU framework for revised permanent establishment rules.
Adapting the CCCTB in line with today’s proposed new rules would ensure that
it effectively captures the digital activities of multinational companies



too. The Commission stands ready to work with Member States and the European
Parliament to make this happen. The Parliament’s reports on the CCCTB are a
good basis for further work.

Why has the Commission recommended that Member States adapt their Double Tax
Treaties with non-EU countries in line with today’s proposal?

This broad reform of the EU’s corporate tax system would supersede double
taxation treaties between Member States. The proposed new rules will also
apply if a Member State does not have a double taxation treaty with a third
country.

However, when Member States have double tax treaties with third countries,
the proposed new rules will not apply. This means that, unless the tax
treaties are adapted, the new provisions will not apply in situations where a
business with EU users is tax resident outside the EU. This could disrupt the
level playing field between EU and non-EU businesses. Tax treaties are an
area of national sovereignty, which is why the Commission has issued a
Recommendation to Member States to take the necessary measures. The
Recommendation states that Member States should make the following changes to
their Double Tax Treaties:

change the definition of a ‘permanent establishment’ to take into
account situations where a company has a significant digital presence in
given country/jurisdiction.
include rules for how profits should be attributed to a significant
digital presence, in line with the provisions proposed by the
Commission.

The Commission also stands ready to help Member States identify the key third
countries to prioritise in their negotiations to implement this solution at
international level. This may help to ensure a smooth and consistent approach
by all Member States.

Double Tax Treaties

Different countries have their own tax laws. If you are resident in one
country and have income and gains from another, you may have to pay tax on
the same income in both countries. This is known as ‘double taxation’. To
avoid companies from being taxed twice on the same income, the allocation of
taxing rights between two countries is laid down in bilateral double tax
treaties. These treaties lay down the rules of ‘where to tax’, i.e. what
triggers a right to tax in a country, and ‘how much to tax’, i.e. how much of
corporate income is allocated to a country.

Why has the Commission proposed an interim tax?

THE INTERIM SOLUTION

The interim tax would target the most urgent gaps and loopholes in the
taxation of digital activities. The measure ensures that those activities
which are not currently effectively taxed would begin to generate immediate
revenues for Member States. The aim is to ensure a level playing for all
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businesses, whether EU or non-EU based, large or small, more or less
digitalised.

Today’s proposal for an interim digital tax will discourage Member States
from seeking their own divergent solutions to the challenges they face which
would create a patchwork of national solutions, risking the fragmentation of
the Single Market. A significant number of Member States have already started
to take such measures.

If agreed first, this measure would only apply until Member States have
agreed and implemented the more forward-looking proposed reforms to their
corporate tax systems.

How will the tax work?

The interim tax will apply to two main types of digital services, which would
not be able to exist in their current form without user involvement. The
common feature of such services is that they are heavily reliant on the
exploitation of user participation or data obtained from users as a way to
generate revenues.

Firstly, it will cover services where the main value is created by user
data, either through advertising or by the sale of the data collected by
companies such as social media or search engines.
Secondly, it will cover services of supplying digital platforms that
facilitate interaction between users, who can then exchange goods and
services via the platform (such as peer-to-peer sales apps).

The proposal for an interim tax focuses on activities with the biggest gap
between the value created and Member States’ ability to tax them –
essentially where user participation and user contribution plays a central
role in value creation. The tax will be collected by the Member States where
the users are located. A number of countries already have a similar tax in
place, including Israel, India and some US states.

This interim measure ensures that those activities which are currently not
effectively taxed would begin to generate immediate revenues for Member
States. Revenues would be collected by the Member States where the users are
located, and will only apply to companies with total annual worldwide
revenues of €750 million and annual EU revenues of €50 million. The first
threshold will limit the tax to companies of a certain scale and ensure legal
certainty for companies and tax authorities in determining who is liable for
tax. At the same time, it will help to ensure that smaller start-ups and
scale-up businesses remain unburdened. The second threshold will ensure that
the tax only applies to companies with a significant digital footprint in the
EU.

An estimated €5 billion in revenues a year could be generated for Member
States if the tax is applied at a rate of 3%. This single rate, once applied
throughout the EU would help to avoid “tax shopping” and distortions in the
Single Market. The proposed rate of 3% was chosen after a careful analysis of
many different factors and impacts, including the tax burdens of businesses



with different margins.

This tax will apply only as an interim measure, until the updated corporate
tax rules to underpin the digital economy have been implemented.

How exactly will Member States know when the tax is due and how will they
collect it?

As with all other taxes, the interim tax is based on a system of self-
declaration by taxpayers. Member States will be able to carry out tax audits
to check that taxpayers are fulfilling their obligations (as they do in the
traditional economy). A digital portal, known as the One-Stop-Shop, system
will be set up to help companies comply. As part of that system, one Member
State will be responsible for identifying the taxpayer, collecting the tax
and allocating it to other Member States as appropriate.

Is there a risk of double taxation and new administrative burdens with the
interim tax?

The retained approach does not breach any double tax treaties with third
countries or WTO rules. It remains fully grounded on the most basic principle
of corporate taxation – namely, that profits should be taxed where value is
created. Moreover, the Commission has included measures in the proposal to
mitigate the risk of double taxation. Companies will be able to deduct the
tax as a cost from their corporate tax base, alleviating the risk of being
taxed twice on the same income. At the same time, simply by introducing this
coordinated EU tax, the Commission is averting the risk of new burdens for
business due to interim unilateral measures in individual countries.

Furthermore, the tax proposed today has a relatively simple structure and
additional compliance costs will be quite limited. The tax will also only
apply to businesses that exceed the thresholds of revenues for specific
activities, so SMEs will not be affected. The online One Stop Shop system
should also help businesses that have to pay the tax in more than one Member
State.

When will the interim tax be wound down? How will the transition be handled?

The tax is intended as a temporary solution to help Member States claw back
some revenues and to address the immediate risks to EU competitiveness, while
the common EU solution is being discussed, developed and implemented by
Member States.  

The more holistic solution will give Member States the right to tax digital
activities vianew corporate taxation rules and will also capture the concept
of ‘user value creation’ – to which the interim tax applies. Therefore, there
will be no need for it to remain in place once the final, permanent tax rules
for the digital economy have been implemented. 



Fair Taxation: Commission puts in
place first EU counter-measures on
listed non-cooperative tax
jurisdictions

Guidelines adopted today mark the first step in stopping the transit of EU
funds through non-cooperative tax jurisdictions. They will ensure that EU
funds do not inadvertently contribute to global tax avoidance.

Today’s guidelines should guarantee in particular that EU external
development and investment funds cannot be channelled or transited through
entities in countries on the EU’s common list. The first-ever list was agreed
and published in December 2017 and is being updated on a continuous basis.

The new requirements seek to align the EU’s objective of tackling tax
avoidance at the global level with the rules governing the use of EU funds by
International Financial Institutions (IFIs) such as the European Investment
Bank (EIB), development financial institutions (DFIs) – including the
European Fund for Sustainable Development (EFSD) – and other eligible
counterparties.

Pierre Moscovici, Commissioner for Economic and Financial Affairs, Taxation
and Customs Union said: “The EU’s blacklist of tax havens is a living
document and more countries will be added if they don’t live up to the
commitments they have made to improve their tax systems. The Commission will
not allow EU funds to contribute to global tax avoidance. These EU level
countermeasures should act as a wake-up call for those jurisdictions as they
show the EU is serious about tackling tax avoidance on a global scale.“

Today’s guidelines set out the applicable legislation on how EU funds should
be treated when it comes to tax avoidance and non-cooperative jurisdictions.
They provide information on how its partners should assess projects that
involve entities in jurisdictions listed by the EU as non-cooperative for tax
purposes. This assessment includes a series of checks that should pinpoint a
risk of tax avoidance with a business entity. For example, before channelling
funding through an entity, it should be established that there are sound
business reasons for how a project is structured that do not take advantage
of the technicalities of a tax system or of mismatches between two or more
tax systems for the purpose of reducing a tax bill.

The new guidelines will ensure that the rules are interpreted and applied
consistently. In order to safeguard the EU’s development policy, an exception
is made for direct financing, where a project is physically implemented in a
listed non-cooperative tax jurisdiction and is not linked to money-
laundering, terrorism financing, tax fraud or tax evasion.

The Commission also calls on international financial institutions and other
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bodies involved in the management of the EU budget to review their internal
policies on non-cooperative jurisdictions in the course of 2018. This is to
ensure that these policies reflect the EU’s long-standing efforts to tackle
tax avoidance, both within the Union and beyond.

Background

Following the Commission’s Communication on an External strategy for
Effective Taxation in January 2016, four legal acts concerning the use of EU
funds by implementing partners currently contain, or will contain in the near
future, the requirement that EU funds do not support projects contributing to
tax avoidance. Implementing partners, such as International Financial
Institutions (IFIs), development financial institutions (DFIs), or other
types of eligible counterparties involved in the indirect management of the
EU budget, are required to comply with these requirements when using EU funds
in their investment operations. These provide a robust framework to ensure
that EU funding is routed according to good governance standards in the field
of taxation; particularly when coupled with existing prohibitions on the use
of non-cooperative jurisdictions and the publication of the EU common list of
non-cooperative jurisdictions for tax purposes.

This Communication aims to assist these organisations in ensuring compliance
with the new legal provisions while also providing broader recommendations on
how to assess tax avoidance issues.

In addition to the EU provisions, the Commission has encouraged Member States
to agree on coordinated sanctions to apply at national level against the
listed jurisdictions. Member States have already agreed on a set of
countermeasures which they can choose to apply against the listed countries,
including increased monitoring and audits, withholding taxes, special
documentation requirements and anti-abuse provisions. The Commission will
support Member States’ work to develop a more binding and definitive approach
to sanctions for the EU list in 2018. 

For More Information

DG ECFIN Web Page and legal texts

EU common list of non-cooperative jurisdictions for tax purposes

Communication on an External strategy for Effective Taxation

Digital Taxation: Commission proposes
new measures to ensure that all
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companies pay fair tax in the EU

The European Commission has today proposed new rules to ensure that digital
business activities are taxed in a fair and growth-friendly way in the EU.
The measures would make the EU a global leader in designing tax laws fit for
the modern economy and the digital age.

The recent boom in digital businesses, such as social media companies,
collaborative platforms and online content providers, has made a great
contribution to economic growth in the EU. But current tax rules were not
designed to cater for those companies that are global, virtual or have little
or no physical presence. The change has been dramatic: 9 of the world’s top
20 companies by market capitalisation are now digital, compared to 1 in 20
ten years ago. The challenge is to make the most of this trend, while
ensuring that digital companies also contribute their fair share of tax. If
not, there is a real risk to Member State public revenues: digital companies
currently have an average effective tax rate half that of the traditional
economy in the EU.

Today’s proposals come as Member States seek permanent and lasting solutions
to ensure a fair share of tax revenues from online activities, as urgently
called for by EU leaders in October 2017. Profits made through lucrative
activities, such as selling user-generated data and content, are not captured
by today’s tax rules. Member States are now starting to seek fast, unilateral
solutions to tax digital activities, which creates a legal minefield and tax
uncertainty for business. A coordinated approach is the only way to ensure
that the digital economy is taxed in a fair, growth-friendly and sustainable
way.

Two distinct legislative proposals proposed by the Commission today will lead
to a fairer taxation of digital activities in the EU:

The first initiative aims to reform corporate tax rules so that profits
are registered and taxed where businesses have significant interaction
with users through digital channels. This forms the Commission’s
preferred long-term solution.
The second proposal responds to calls from several Member States for an
interim tax which covers the main digital activities that currently
escape tax altogether in the EU.

This package sets out a coherent EU approach to a digital taxation system
which supports the Digital Single Market and which will feed into
international discussions aiming to fix the issue at the global level.

Valdis Dombrovskis, Vice-President for the Euro and Social Dialogue said:
“Digitalisation brings countless benefits and opportunities. But it also
requires adjustments to our traditional rules and systems. We would prefer
rules agreed at the global level, including at the OECD. But the amount of
profits currently going untaxed is unacceptable. We need to urgently bring
our tax rules into the 21st century by putting in place a new comprehensive
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and future-proof solution.”

Pierre Moscovici, Commissioner for Economic and Financial Affairs, Taxation
and Customs added: “The digital economy is a major opportunity for Europe and
Europe is a huge source of revenues for digital firms. But this win-win
situation raises legal and fiscal concerns. Our pre-Internet rules do not
allow our Member States to tax digital companies operating in Europe when
they have little or no physical presence here. This represents an ever-bigger
black hole for Member States, because the tax base is being eroded. That’s
why we’re bringing forward a new legal standard as well an interim tax for
digital activities.”

Proposal 1: A common reform of the EU’s corporate tax rules for digital
activities

This proposal would enable Member States to tax profits that are generated in
their territory, even if a company does not have a physical presence there.
The new rules would ensure that online businesses contribute to public
finances at the same level as traditional ‘brick-and-mortar’ companies.

A digital platform will be deemed to have a taxable ‘digital presence’ or a
virtual permanent establishment in a Member State if it fulfils one of the
following criteria:

–   It exceeds a threshold of €7 million in annual revenues in a Member State

–   It has more than 100,000 users in a Member State in a taxable year

–   Over 3000 business contracts for digital services are created between the
company and business users in a taxable year.

The new rules will also change how profits are allocated to Member States in
a way which better reflects how companies can create value online: for
example, depending on where the user is based at the time of consumption.

Ultimately, the new system secures a real link between where digital profits
are made and where they are taxed. The measure could eventually be integrated
into the scope of the Common Consolidated Corporate Tax Base (CCCTB) – the
Commission’s already proposed initiative for allocating profits of large
multinational groups in a way which better reflects where the value is
created.

Proposal 2: An interim tax on certain revenue from digital activities

This interim tax ensures that those activities which are currently not
effectively taxed would begin to generate immediate revenues for Member
States. It would also help to avoid unilateral measures to tax digital
activities in certain Member States which could lead to a patchwork of
national responses which would be damaging for our Single Market.

Unlike the common EU reform of the underlying tax rules, this indirect tax
would apply to revenues created from certain digital activities which escape
the current tax framework entirely. This system will apply only as an interim



measure, until the comprehensive reform has been implemented and has inbuilt
mechanisms to alleviate the possibility of double taxation.

The tax will apply to revenues created from activities where users play a
major role in value creation and which are the hardest to capture with
current tax rules, such as those revenues:

–      created from selling online advertising space

–      created from digital intermediary activities which allow users to
interact with other users and which can facilitate the sale of goods and
services between them

–      created from the sale of data generated from user-provided
information.

Tax revenues would be collected by the Member States where the users are
located, and will only apply to companies with total annual worldwide
revenues of €750 million and EU revenues of €50 million. This will help to
ensure that smaller start-ups and scale-up businesses remain unburdened. An
estimated €5 billion in revenues a year could be generated for Member States
if the tax is applied at a rate of 3%.

Next Steps

The legislative proposals will be submitted to the Council for adoption and
to the European Parliament for consultation. The EU will also continue to
actively contribute to the global discussions on digital taxation within the
G20/OECD, and push for ambitious international solutions.

For more information

MEMO on digital taxation

DG TAXUD webpage on digital taxation

Factsheet on today’s proposals

VIDEO: Do digital activities need to be taxed?

Daily News 21 / 03 / 2018

COLLEGE MEETING: Commission proposes new measures to ensure that all
companies pay fair tax in the EU

The European Commission has today proposed new rules to ensure that digital
business activities are taxed in a fair and growth-friendly way in the EU.
The measures would make the EU a global leader in designing tax laws fit for

http://europa.eu/rapid/press-release_MEMO-18-2141_en.htm
https://ec.europa.eu/taxation_customs/business/company-tax/fair-taxation-digital-economy_en
https://ec.europa.eu/taxation_customs/sites/taxation/files/factsheet_digital_taxation_21032018_en.pdf
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5Xo1ff_qtbg
http://www.government-world.com/daily-news-21-03-2018/


the modern economy and the digital age. The recent boom in digital
businesses, such as social media companies, collaborative platforms and
online content providers, has made a great contribution to economic growth in
the EU. But current tax rules were not designed to cater for those companies
that are global, virtual or have little or no physical presence. The change
has been dramatic: 9 of the world’s top 20 companies by market capitalisation
are now digital, compared to 1 in 20 ten years ago. The challenge is to make
the most of this trend, while ensuring that digital companies also contribute
their fair share of tax. If not, there is a real risk to Member State public
revenues: digital companies currently have an average effective tax rate half
that of the traditional economy in the EU. Two distinct legislative proposals
proposed by the Commission today will lead to a fairer taxation of digital
activities in the EU. The first initiative aims to reform corporate tax rules
so that profits are registered and taxed where businesses have significant
interaction with users through digital channels. This forms the Commission’s
preferred long-term solution. The second proposal responds to calls from
several Member States for an interim tax which covers the main digital
activities that currently escape tax altogether in the EU. Valdis
Dombrovskis, Vice-President for the Euro and Social Dialogue said:
“Digitalisation brings countless benefits and opportunities. But it also
requires adjustments to our traditional rules and systems. We would prefer
rules agreed at the global level, including at the OECD. But the amount of
profits currently going untaxed is unacceptable. We need to urgently bring
our tax rules into the 21st century by putting in place a new comprehensive
and future-proof solution.” Pierre Moscovici, Commissioner for Economic and
Financial Affairs, Taxation and Customs added: “The digital economy is a
major opportunity for Europe and Europe is a huge source of revenues for
digital firms. But this win-win situation raises legal and fiscal concerns.
Our pre-Internet rules do not allow our Member States to tax digital
companies operating in Europe when they have little or no physical presence
here. This represents an ever-bigger black hole for Member States, because
the tax base is being eroded. That’s why we’re bringing forward a new legal
standard as well an interim tax for digital activities.” A press release,
MEMO and factsheet are available online. Press material will become available
soon. (For more information: Vanessa Mock – Tel.: +32 229 56194; Patrick
McCullough – Tel.: +32 229 87183)

 

COLLEGE MEETING: Commission puts in place first EU counter-measures on listed
non-cooperative tax jurisdictions

The European Commission is today delivering on its pledge to ensure that the
EU’s common EU list of non-cooperative tax jurisdictions is backed up by
effective countermeasures. Guidelines adopted today mark the first step in
stopping the transit of EU funds through non-cooperative tax jurisdictions.
They will ensure that EU funds do not inadvertently contribute to global tax
avoidance. Today’s guidelines should guarantee in particular that EU external
development and investment funds cannot be channelled or transited through
entities in countries on the EU’s common list. The first-ever list was agreed
and published in December 2017 and is being updated on a continuous basis.
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The new requirements seek to align the EU’s objective of tackling tax
avoidance at the global level with the rules governing the use of EU funds by
International Financial Institutions (IFIs) such as the European Investment
Bank (EIB), development financial institutions (DFIs) – including the
European Fund for Sustainable Development (EFSD) – and other eligible
counterparties. Pierre Moscovici, Commissioner for Economic and Financial
Affairs, Taxation and Customs Union said: “The EU’s blacklist of tax havens
is a living document and more countries will be added if they don’t live up
to the commitments they have made to improve their tax systems. The
Commission will not allow EU funds to contribute to global tax avoidance.
These EU level countermeasures should act as a wake-up call for those
jurisdictions as they show the EU is serious about tackling tax avoidance on
a global scale.” A press release on the new guidelines is available here.
(For more information: Vanessa Mock – Tel.: +32 229 56194; Patrick McCullough
– Tel.: +32 229 87183)

COLLEGE MEETING: Antitrust: Commission fines eight producers of capacitors
€254 million for participating in cartel

The European Commission has fined Elna, Hitachi Chemical, Holy Stone, Matsuo,
NEC Tokin, Nichicon, Nippon Chemi-Con, Rubycon € 253 935 000. Together with
the immunity applicant, Sanyo, these companies operated a cartel for the
supply of aluminium and tantalum electrolytic capacitors between 1998 and
2012. The Commission’s investigation found that the nine companies
participated in multilateral meetings and engaged in bilateral or trilateral
contacts to exchange commercially sensitive information. The objective was to
coordinate future behaviour and avoid price competition. The investigation
found that the cartel participants were aware of the anti-competitive nature
of their behaviour, as evidenced by their intention to conceal it. Under the
Commission’s 2006 Leniency Notice: i) Sanyo Electric Co., Ltd. and its parent
Panasonic Corporation received full immunity for revealing the existence of
the cartel; ii) Hitachi Chemical, Rubycon, Elna and NEC Tokin benefited from
reductions of their fines for cooperating with the Commission’s
investigation; and iii) Rubycon was the first to submit compelling evidence
that allowed the Commission to extend the duration of the infringement from
June 1998 to August 2003. Commissioner Margrethe Vestager, in charge of
competition policy said: “Capacitors are an essential part of almost all
electronic products, ranging from smart phones to appliances in our homes,
electronic systems in our cars and wind turbines producing electricity. The
nine companies fined today colluded to maximise their profits. This may have
happened not only at the expense of manufacturers but also of consumers. Our
decision again makes clear that we will not tolerate anti-competitive conduct
that may affect European consumers, even if anticompetitive contacts take
place outside Europe.”  A full press release is available in EN, FR, DE.(For
more information: Ricardo Cardoso – Tel.: +32 229 80100; Maria Sarantopoulou
– Tel.: +32 229 13740)

COLLEGE MEETING: European Commission decides not to register European
Citizens’ Initiative entitled ‘British friends – stay with us in the EU’

The College of Commissioners today decided not to register a proposed
citizens’ initiative, from a group of non-British EU citizens, entitled:
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“British friends – stay with us in the EU”, whose stated objective is “to
create a platform which would enable all European citizens to take part in
this initiative and to reach a majority of British Citizens… thereby giving
to all British citizens an opportunity to voice their opinion.” No further
information was provided about the legislative tool which could potentially
support this initiative, and enable EU citizens outside the UK to overturn
the sovereign Brexit decision by the British people or compel them to change
their minds. The conditions for admissibility of a European Citizens’
Initiative are that the proposed action does not manifestly fall outside the
framework of the Commission’s powers to submit a proposal for a legal act,
that it is not manifestly abusive, frivolous or vexatious and that it is not
manifestly contrary to the values of the Union. While the Commission regrets
the decision of the United Kingdom to withdraw from the European Union, there
is no legal basis in the Treaties which would allow for the adoption of an EU
legal act challenging or overturning the UK’s decision to withdraw from the
Union. As such, the College has no legal basis to register this proposed
Initiative. (For more information: Natasha Bertaud – Tel.: +32 229 67456; Tim
McPhie – Tel.: +32 229 58602)

RÉUNION DU COLLEGE: Propositions de la Commission pour une décision du
Conseil sur le Pacte Mondial des Nations Unies pour des migrations sûres,
ordonnées et régulières

Aujourd’hui, la Commission a adopté deux propositions pour des décisions du
Conseil visant à autoriser la Commission à approuver, au nom de l’Union
européenne, le Pacte Mondial des Nations Unies pour des migrations sûres,
ordonnées et régulières. Ces propositions visent à garantir la capacité de
l’UE à promouvoir ses politiques et ses intérêts dans les prochains cycles de
négociations à New York. (Pour plus d’informations: Catherine Ray – Tel.: +32
229 69921; Esther Osorio – Tel.: +32 229 62076)

 

RÉUNION DU COLLEGE: La Commission propose de modifier l’accord de partenariat
de pêche UE-Maroc et de renouveler son protocole

Suite à l’arrêt de la Cour de justice de l’Union Européenne du 27 février
dernier, la Commission a adopté aujourd’hui une proposition de décision du
Conseil l’autorisant à négocier avec le Maroc l’amendement de l’actuel accord
de partenariat UE-Maroc dans le secteur de la pêche ainsi que le
renouvellement du protocole. L’objectif est de préserver et de développer
davantage le partenariat de pêche entre l’UE et le Maroc, en concluant un
accord et un protocole durables sur le plan environnemental, économiquement
rentables et pleinement conformes au droit international et européen. Le
Maroc est un partenaire proche de l’UE qui bénéficie du «statut avancé» dans
le cadre de la Politique Européenne de Voisinage et de l’Accord d’Association
UE-Maroc. La proposition d’aujourd’hui vise à améliorer la gouvernance des
pêches notamment en renforçant le suivi, le contrôle et la surveillance de la
pêche dans la région. La continuité de l’accord sera bénéfique aux 2 parties:
d’une part en apportant au Maroc un soutien à  sa stratégie «Halieutis» en
faveur du développement durable du secteur de la pêche, grâce à  l’
importante contribution financière qui lui sera versée au titre du Protocole
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et d’autre part, en offrant aux opérateurs de l’UE, y compris les pêcheurs
artisanaux de plusieurs États membres, de bénéficier quant à eux  des
possibilités de pêche offertes par l’accord modifié et le protocole
renouvelé. La proposition de l’UE prévoit d’étendre cet accord au Sahara
occidental sous certaines conditions. La proposition et l’annexe sont
disponibles en ligne.(Pour plus d’informations: Enrico Brivio – Tel.: +32 229
56172; Iris Petsa – Tel.: +32 229 93321)

Mergers: Commission clears Bayer’s acquisition of Monsanto, subject to
conditions

The European Commission has approved under the EU Merger Regulation the
acquisition of Monsanto by Bayer. The merger is conditional on the
divestiture of an extensive remedy package, which addresses the parties’
overlaps in seeds, pesticides and digital agriculture. Commissioner Margrethe
Vestager, in charge of competition policy, said: “We have approved Bayer’s
plans to take over Monsanto because the parties’ remedies, worth well over €6
billion, meet our competition concerns in full. Our decision ensures that
there will be effective competition and innovation in seeds, pesticides and
digital agriculture markets also after this merger. In particular, we have
made sure that the number of global players actively competing in these
markets stays the same. That is important because we need competition to
ensure farmers have a choice of different seed varieties and pesticides at
affordable prices. And we need competition to push companies to innovate in
digital agriculture and to continue develop new products that meet the high
regulatory standards in Europe, to the benefit of all Europeans and the
environment.” As part of its in-depth review, the Commission has assessed
more than 2,000 different product markets and reviewed 2.7 million internal
documents. It concluded that the transaction as notified would have
significantly reduced competition on price and innovation in Europe and
globally on a number of different markets. The Commission also had concerns
that it would have strengthened Monsanto’s dominant position on certain
markets, where Bayer is an important challenger of Monsanto. The commitments
submitted by Bayer meet these competition concerns in full, addressing the
parties’ overlaps in seeds, pesticides and digital agriculture. On this
basis, the Commission concluded that the divestment package enables a
suitable buyer to sustainably replace Bayer’s competitive effect in these
markets and continue to innovate, for the benefit of European farmers and
consumers. Bayer has proposed BASF as purchaser for the remedy package. The
Commission’s assessment is ongoing whether a) the divestiture to BASF meets
all purchaser requirements, and b) whether it creates any problematic
overlaps or raises other competition concerns. Bayer and Monsanto can only
implement the transaction when the Commission has completed its review of the
proposed buyer. The full press release is available online in EN, FR, DE.
(For more information: Ricardo Cardoso – Tel.: +32 229 80100; Yizhou Ren –
Tel.: +32 229 94889)

Commission welcomes adoption of negotiating directives for a multilateral
investment court

The Commission received yesterday a green light from Member States to start
international talks for establishment of a multilateral investment court. For
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the first time, the Council also made its negotiating mandate public at the
time of adoption. Commissioner for Trade Cecilia Malmström said: “This is a
very welcome decision. In the EU’s bilateral trade talks, we have already
moved away from the old ISDS model towards the modern and transparent
investment court system. Looking ahead to the long term, the multilateral
level will be highly important for managing the growing number of bilateral
investment agreements. I am delighted that EU Member States in the Council
have now given their unanimous backing to this initiative, that we proposed
last September. The EU’s new policy on investment is fundamentally based on
transparency, so I am glad that the Council decided to make the mandate
publicly available. We can now continue working with like-minded partners
around the globe, towards launching negotiations to create a multilateral
investment court – knowing that EU citizens are fully informed of our
negotiating instructions.” Since 2015, the Commission has followed a new
approach to investment dispute settlement, which implies including the
Investment Court System (ICS) in the EU’s bilateral agreements. The
Commission has in parallel been working on the multilateral investment court
project. The new approach was a direct response to problems identified with
the traditional ad-hoc mechanism for arbitrating investment disputes and with
the Investor-State Dispute Settlement (ISDS), including its lack of
legitimacy, consistency and transparency. The multilateral investment court
initiative aims to replace existing bilateral mechanisms – including those in
the over 1,400 investment treaties concluded by EU Member States and other
interested countries – with a permanent body to decide on international
investment disputes. More information about the initiative to create a
multilateral investment court: webpage, factsheetand recording of a
stakeholders’ meeting. (For more information: Enrico Brivio – Tel.: +32 229
56172; Kinga Malinowska- Tel.: +32 22951383)

Global Covenant of Mayors for Climate and Energy opens headquarters in
Brussels
The new headquarters of the Global Covenant of Mayors will be opened in
Brussels on 22 March following on the European Covenant’s recent 10th
anniversary in February this year. To mark this occasion, an inauguration
ceremony will take place in the presence of His Majesty King Philippe of the
Belgians, together with European Commission Vice-President for the Energy
Union Maroš Šefčovič and Michael R. Bloomberg, UN Secretary-General’s Special
Envoy for Cities and Climate Change and Co-Chair of the Global Covenant and
other leaders and personalities. The Covenant is the world’s largest movement
for local climate and energy actions. It has more than 7500 city signatories
across 6 continents, all committed to implement clean energy solutions and
stem the tide of climate change. The opening ceremony will be an opportunity
to highlight the central role cities play in meeting the objectives agreed in
the Paris Agreement on climate change. Speaking before the event, Vice-
President Šefčovič said:“The EU Covenant of Mayors, now 10 years young, has
proven to be a real success story. As the global fight against climate change
will not succeed without cities, the Global Covenant of Mayors has to become
a similar success story. With its headquarters based in the EU’s capital,
Brussels, we signal Europe’s leadership on the clean energy transition and
its engagement in this quest to save our planet, and to give our citizens a
healthier environment, greener jobs, and higher quality of life.” The
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European Commission has supported the Global Covenant of Mayors, as well as
cooperation between cities and regions from Europe and third countries, with
more than €21 million under the International Urban Cooperation Programme of
the Partnership Instrument(PI).The ceremony will take place on Thursday 22
March from 12:00-13:00, at the new headquarters located at Boulevard
Charlemagne 1 (Mezzanine Floor, 1000 Brussels). More information here. (For
more information: Anca Paduraru – Tel.: +32 229 91269; Nicole Bockstaller –
Tel.: +32 229 52589)

Mergers: Commission clears joint venture between Marubeni-Itochu and Sumitomo
Corporation

The European Commission has approved, under the EU Merger Regulation, the
acquisition of joint control over Hiroshima Steel Center by Marubeni-Itochu
Steel Inc. (“MISI”) and Sumitomo Corporation, all of Japan. Hiroshima Steel
Center processes and sells steel products outside the European Economic Area
(EEA). MISI trades, manufactures and processes iron and steel products, and
it is controlled by Marubeni Corporation and Itochu Corporation. Sumitomo
Corporation is a conglomerate producing products and services in a wide range
of sectors, including metal products and mineral resources. The Commission
concluded that the proposed acquisition would raise no competition concerns
because the joint venture will have no or negligible activities within the
EEA. More information is available on the Commission’s competition website,
in the public case register under the case number M.8799. (For more
information: Ricardo Cardoso – Tel.: +32 229 80100; Maria Sarantopoulou –
Tel.: +32 229 13740) 

Mergers: Commission clears acquisition of YOOX Net-a-Porter by Richemont

The European Commission has approved, under the EU Merger Regulation, the
acquisition of YOOX Net-a-Porter of Italy by Richemont of Switzerland. YOOX
Net-a-Porter is an online retailer of luxury goods and operates four multi-
brand online stores. Richemont is active in the design, production and
distribution of luxury goods, mainly jewellery and watches. The Commission
concluded that the proposed acquisition would raise no competition concerns
given: i) the companies’ moderate combined market positions after the
proposed transaction; and ii) the limited horizontal overlaps or vertical
links between the activities of the companies. The transaction was examined
under the simplified merger review procedure. More information is available
on the Commission’s competition website, in the public case register under
the case number M.8806. (For more information: Ricardo Cardoso – Tel.: +32
229 80100; Maria Sarantopoulou – Tel.: +32 229 13740)

Mergers: Commission clears acquisition of Pro bAV Pensionskasse by
Frankfurter Leben Holding

The European Commission has approved, under the EU Merger Regulation, the
acquisition of sole control over Pro bAV Pensionskasse AG (“PPAG”) of Germany
by Frankfurter Leben Holding GmbH & Co (“FL Group Holding”) of Germany and
controlled by Fosun International Holdings Ltd of the British Virgin Islands.
PPAG is active in the pension insurance sector in Germany.FL Group Holding is
specialised in the acquisition and administration of life insurance
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portfolios and life insurance undertakings. Fosun is an investment group
active in the insurance, investment and wealth management and innovative
finance sectors, as well as in the health, tourism and entertainment, real
property and natural resources industries. The Commission concluded that the
proposed transaction would raise no competition concerns given its limited
impact on the market structure and the very limited overlaps and vertical
links between the companies’ activities. The transaction was examined under
the simplified merger review procedure. More information is available on the
Commission’s competition website, in the public case register under the case
number M.8784. (For more information: Ricardo Cardoso – Tel.: +32 229 80100;
Maria Sarantopoulou – Tel.: +32 229 13740)

Mergers: Commission clears acquisition of joint control of Bayport Polymers
by Borealis, Nova and Total

The European Commission has approved, under the EU Merger Regulation, the
acquisition of joint control over the joint venture Bayport Polymers LLC, by
NOVA Chemicals Inc, Total Petrochemicals & Refining, all three of the US, and
Borealis AGof Austria. The joint venture will be active in the production and
marketingof polyethylene.NOVA Chemicals produces and sells ethylene,
polyethylene, styrene and co-products thereof. Total is engaged in the oil
and gas industry, as well as other energy sectors. Borealis is active in the
production and commercialisation of polyolefin, base chemicals and
fertilisers. The Commission concluded that the proposed transaction would
raise no competition concerns because the envisaged joint venture will have
negligible actual or foreseen activities within the European Economic Area.
The transaction was examined under the simplified merger review procedure.
More information is available on the Commission’s competition website, in the
public case register under the case number M.8772. (For more information:
Ricardo Cardoso – Tel.: +32 229 80100; Maria Sarantopoulou – Tel.: +32 229
13740)

La Commission lance un programme de formation en ligne pour les sociétés sur
le droit de la consommation

Afin de continuer à améliorer la protection des consommateurs dans l’UE et de
soutenir les entreprises, plus particulièrement les PMEs, la Commission a
lancé un programme de formation en ligne pour aider les sociétés à mieux
comprendre et appliquer le droit européen de la consommation. Věra Jourová,
commissaire en charge de la justice, des consommateurs et de l’égalité des
genres a déclaré: “Les entreprises ne sont toujours pas suffisamment
informées sur les droits de la consommation. Afin d’améliorer leur
connaissance, j’encourage toutes les entreprises, particulièrement les PMEs,
à s’inscrire au programme de formation ConsumerLaw Ready. Cela contribuera à
une meilleure protection des consommateurs au sein de l’UE.” Grâce à ce site
web, les entreprises pourront se former à l’aide de programmes en ligne,
s’inscrire à des cours en ligne ou demander conseil à des experts. Elles
bénéficieront d’une formation sur les droits des consommateurs en matière de
garantie, sur le droit de rétractation des consommateurs, sur les
informations à fournir à leurs clients, sur les solutions alternatives de
résolution des litiges et sur comment éviter les pratiques déloyales.
L’information est adaptée aux besoins de chaque pays et est disponible dans
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sa propre langue. Le programme de formation a été élaboré conjointement par
le Bureau Européen des Unions de Consommateurs (BEUC), l’Association
Européenne pour les PMEs (UEAPME) et l’Association Européenne des Chambres de
Commerce (Eurochambres). La formation est disponible ici: ConsumerLaw Ready.
(Pour plus d’informations: Christian Wigand – Tel.: +32 229 62253; Mélanie
Voin – Tel.: +32 229 58659)

ANNOUNCEMENTS

EU solidarity on energy: Leaders discuss integration of the Baltic States’
electricity network

Commission President Jean-Claude Juncker has invited the Heads of State or
Government of the Baltic States and of Poland to meet on Thursday 22 March
2018 in the European Commission premises ahead of the European Council.
President Juncker and the President of Lithuania Dalia Grybauskaitė, the
Prime Minister of Estonia Jüri Ratas, the Prime Minister of Latvia Māris
Kučinskis and the Prime Minister of Poland Mateusz Morawiecki will discuss
the integration of the Baltic States’ electricity network into the European
system, building on the political commitment expressed by Ministers in
December 2017 (see STATEMENT/17/5271 and MEMO/17/5316). From early in the
mandate the Juncker Commission has been committed to working towards
implementing strategic energy infrastructure projects and addressing the
various aspects required to end the energy isolation of the Baltic Sea region
by reinforcing its integration into the European Union energy market. This
includes the objective to ensure the synchronisation of the electricity grids
of the Baltic States. The synchronisation of the three Baltic States’
electricity grid with the continental European network will increase
solidarity and energy security in the region and is of key for completing the
Energy Union. Photo opportunities will take place on Thursday 22 March at
11:15 at the Commission Berlaymont building. For accreditation contact
Oscar.SANCHEZ-BENITEZ@ec.europa.eu. (For more information: Anna-Kaisa Itkonen
– Tel.: +32 229 56186; Nicole Bockstaller – Tel.: +32 229 52589)

La Commission accueillera demain une conférence de haut niveau sur la finance
durable

Le président Jean-Claude Juncker et le vice-président Valdis Dombrovskis
organiseront demain uneconférence de haut niveau sur “Financer une croissance
durable”, avec la participation du Président de la République française,
Emmanuel Macron, et de l’Envoyé spécial des Nations Unies pour les villes et
le changement climatique, Michael Bloomberg. Les principaux intervenants de
la Commission comprendront le vice-président Jyrki Katainen, ainsi que les
Commissaires Miguel Arias Cañete et Karmenu Vella. L’événement à Bruxelles
sera l’occasion pour les décideurs européens de réitérer leur engagement
envers l’historique accord de Paris et de mobiliser le secteur financier pour
soutenir les efforts de l’Union européenne dans la lutte contre le changement
climatique. À cette fin, les participants discuteront du plan d’action sur la
finance durable de la Commission, qui vise à réorienter les flux de capitaux
privés vers des projets verts et durables et à mettre la finance au service
de notre planète.Le plan d’action a été publié le 8 mars dans le cadre de
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l’union des marchés des capitaux (UMC) et marque une étape clé dans la mise
en œuvre de l’accord de Paris, ainsi que dans le programme de développement
durable de l’UE. Parallèlement, la Commission lance également aujourd’hui une
consultation afin de recueillir les points de vue des parties intéressées sur
la question de savoir si les exigences actuelles de l’UE en matière de
publication d’information sont toujours adaptées à l’objectif poursuivi.
Cette consultation – première initiative du plan d’action en matière de
divulgation et de comptabilité – demande si les exigences actuelles
facilitent les activités transfrontalières, si elles sont adaptées à la
digitalisation croissante de l’économie et si elles contribuent à la
stabilité financière et à la durabilité. Les répondants sont encouragés à
fournir autant de preuves que possible en utilisant ce lien. (For more
information: Vanessa Mock – Tel.: +32 229 56194; Letizia Lupini – Tel.: +32
229 51958)

Commissioner Arias Cañete at The Economist 2018 Sustainability Summit in
London

On 22 March, Commissioner for Climate Action and Energy Miguel Arias Cañete
will deliver a keynote speech at 2018 Sustainability Summit in London,
setting out the urgent need to reorient global capital flows towards
sustainable investment and how European financial players can capitalise on
the massive investment opportunities presented by the Paris Agreement on
climate change. The third edition of The Economist Sustainability Summit 2018
will convene business leaders, policymakers, scientists, researchers,
advocates and investors to gauge the scale of the task and work out how best
to lead and encourage co-operation on the path to progress. Commissioner
Arias Cañete will also take part in a high-level panel debate on the changing
role and responsibilities of businesses and multinational companies, which
have the unique ability to influence operations along supply chains and in
various markets to make them climate-compatible. The Commission’s new action
plan on sustainable finance highlights the crucial role the financial sector
will need to play if the world is to achieve the goals of the Paris
Agreement. “Financing sustainable growth” will also be a central element at
the High-Level Conference on Sustainable Finance which takes in Brussels on
the same day with the participation ofMiguel Arias Cañete, see full program
here.(For more information: Anna-Kaisa Itkonen – Tel.: +32 229 56186; Nicole
Bockstaller – Tel.: +32 229 52589)

Vice-President Ansip in Germany to participate in a Citizen’s Dialogue and
discuss Digital Single Market

Vice-President Ansip visits Germany today and tomorrow to discuss the latest
developments related to the Digital Single Market. The Vice-President will
talk about the importance of data flows, the General Data Protection
Regulation, the relevance of cyber cooperation as well as high-quality and
high-speed connectivity. Tonight at 19:15 CET he will hold a Citizens’
Dialogue  at the Leuphana University of Lüneburg, discussing the benefits a
fully functional Digital Single Market could bring to our societies in
particular on local level. Real time updates of the event are available on
@Ansip_EU. Tomorrow in Hamburg, the Vice-President will visit the
CityScienceLab of Hamburg Hafen City University for presentations on
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intelligent transport systems (ITS) as well as case examples of smart cities
initiatives and urban data hubs. Later tomorrow, Vice-President Ansip will
meet several representatives of Hamburg Government and join a public debate
at the Online Marketing Rockstars Festival, where he will talk about
ePrivacy, eCommerce and geoblocking. (For more information: Nathalie
Vandystadt – Tel.: +32 229 56172; Inga Höglund Tel.: +32 229 55040)

La commissaire Creţu organise un talk-show sur le 30e anniversaire de la
politique de Cohésion aujourd’hui à Bruxelles

Le talk-show débattra ce que la politique de Cohésion a réalisé au cours des
trois dernières décennies, en étant au cœur de chaque étape importante de
l’Histoire de l’UE, de la création du Marché Unique aux élargissements
successifs. La commissaire à la politique régionale Corina Creţu accueillera
Antonio Tajani, président du Parlement européen, Antonio Costa, Premier
ministre du Portugal et Karl-Heinz Lambertz, président du Comité des régions.
Le Président Juncker participera à l’évènement avec un message vidéo. Dans le
panel figureront Michel Barnier et Danuta Hübner, qui partageront leurs
points de vue sur la politique de cohésion en tant qu’anciens commissaires en
charge de ce dossier, ainsi que Karin Wanngård, maire de Stockholm, et
Johanna Mikl-Leitner, présidente de la région de Basse-Autriche, en duplex.
«La politique de cohésion a toujours été un élément essentiel d’une réponse
commune aux défis auxquels nous sommes confrontés en tant qu’Union», a
déclaré le commissaire Creţu, «Au cours de ce talk-show, nous explorerons
comment la politique de cohésion après 2020 peut aider relever ces défis; la
migration, la révolution numérique, la mondialisation, les évolutions
démographiques et la cohésion sociale, la convergence économique et le
changement climatique. » L’événement sera retransmis en direct sur YouTube à
partir de 17h00 cet après-midi et sera diffusé à plusieurs reprises entre le
24 et le 28 mars sur Euronews. (Pour plus d’informations: Johannes Bahrke –
Tél .: +32 229 58615, Sophie Dupin de Saint-Cyr – Tél .: +32 229 56169)

La commissaire Gabriel rencontre des représentants de l’Alliance pour une
meilleure protection des mineurs en ligne

Mariya Gabriel, Commissaire à l’économie et à la société numériques,
participe aujourd’hui à Bruxelles à la réunion des représentants de
l’Alliance pour une meilleure protection des mineurs en ligne. L’Alliance est
une initiative multipartite lancée par la Commission européenne lors de
“Journée pour un internet plus sûr 2017” et dans le cadre de la stratégie “Un
meilleur internet pour les enfants”. Il comprend 40 membres dont la
Commission, 26 membres venant de l’industrie, 12 ONG et l’UNICEF. L’objectif
de l’initiative est d’améliorer l’environnement en ligne pour les enfants et
les jeunes. Les membres ont signé une déclaration d’intention en mai 2017
avec des engagements individuels et des actions concrètes à mettre en œuvre
dans les 18 mois qui visent à améliorer la capacité d’autonomie des jeunes
internautes, à renforcer la coopération et la sensibilisation dans le domaine
de la protection des enfants en ligne. L’Alliance contribuera également à la
campagne #SaferInternet4EU, récemment lancée, dont le but est de promouvoir
la sécurité en ligne, l’éducation aux médias et la cyber-hygiène afin de
sensibiliser les enfants, les parents et les enseignants aux opportunités et
aux défis numériques. La commissaire Gabriel et les membres de l’Alliance
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discuteront des travaux actuels et futurs de l’Alliance, dresseront un bilan
de l’initiative, discuteront des défis et des risques émergents en matière de
sécurité en ligne et souligneront l’importance des enjeux dans un contexte
multipartite. Vous trouverez plus de détails sur la fiche d’information et
les dépliants sur # saferinternet4EU. (Pour plus d’informations: Nathalie
Vandystadt – Tél .: +32 229 56172, Inga Höglund Tél .: +32 229 50698)
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